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Multnomah Other 
Concurrent DUII and MAT Services 

 
Per the State of Oregon, Driving under the Influence of Intoxicants (DUII) programs do not currently 
allow those funds to be used for Medication Assisted Treatment (MAT) services. Multnomah Other 
Members who qualify for both DUII funds and MAT services may receive these services concurrently. 
Members who will receive both DUII and MAT services will need to have an authorization entered into 
CIM for each program/service type. 

DUII Authorization 

Members should have an authorization entered for the appropriate Outpatient DUII program: 

• Adult A and D Outpatient DUII Conviction 
• Adult A and D Outpatient DUII Diversion 
• Youth A and D Outpatient DUII MIP 

This authorization will cover any non-MAT outpatient services using the state Intoxicated Driver 
Program Fund (IDPF). IDPF funds may only be used for DUII non-MAT services. 

MAT Authorization 

Members will also need to have an authorization entered for MAT services. MAT services will be paid for 
with Outpatient funds. Providers should enter the appropriate DUII MAT authorization. Select the DUII 
MAT authorization based on the type of provider that will be delivering services. The DUII MAT 
authorizations that may be used while a member is enrolled in DUII are: 

• Adult OTP Medication Assisted Treatment - DUII Dual Enrollment: Providers who are certified 
Opioid Treatment Programs (OTPs) should select this authorization procedure code group 

• Adult Induction/OBOT Medication Assisted Treatment - DUII Dual Enrollment: Non-OTP 
providers who are providing Office Based Opioid Treatment (OBOT) should select this 
authorization procedure code group 

A member must have a MAT – DUII Dual Enrollment authorization in order for MAT claims to approve. 
Provider entered MAT – DUII Dual Enrollment authorizations will auto-approve in CIM. Please note that 
Non-DUII MAT authorizations (e.g. Adult OTP Medication Assisted Treatment or Adult Induction/OBOT 
Medication Assisted Treatment) will not auto-approve if the member has an active DUII authorization. 
Contact Billing Support for assistance if an incorrect auth type was entered. 

Multnomah Other recognizes that this may slightly increase the amount of administrative burden on 
providers. However requiring two authorizations allows providers to use DUII funds (which are more 
restricted and generally underutilized) for general outpatient services while reserving more unrestricted 
and limited general funds for MAT services. The state has requested Multnomah County track the 
number of DUII clients receiving MAT services. Entering two authorizations in CIM will allow us to track 
the number of members who receive both DUII and MAT in order to demonstrate the need for MAT 
services for DUII eligible members to our funding sources. 

Questions? Technical Assistance?  

Contact us at billing.multother@multco.us  
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